
23-0090 
 
Resolution authorizing the purchase of two 35-foot electric buses and two charging stations and 
upgrading electrical grid at facility. 

 
RESOLUTION 

 
 WHEREAS, on July 11th, 2019 the Common Council approved resolution 19-0954 
approving the purchase of two (2) electric buses, (2) charging stations, and infrastructure 
upgrades; and 
 

WHEREAS, due to increase costs, responsible planning for future growth of our 
electrical fleet, and an upgrade of our original charger size; the new project cost is $1,573,000; 
and 
 

WHEREAS, the Federal funds in a 2018 5339 Low or No Emissions Grant in the amount 
of $1,250,000 for two electric buses, electrical infrastructure upgrades, charging equipment will 
not be changed, the increase of the total project costs amount to $10,500 and must be paid 
from CIP Transit New Capital Equipment.  
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of             
La Crosse that it hereby authorizes the Director of Finance and the Municipal Transit Utility to 
purchase two (2) electric buses, two (2) charging stations and electrical grid infrastructure 
updates. 
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Director of Transit is hereby authorized to enter 
into a contract with Proterra Corporation for the purchases of said buses. 

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the new cost of each bus is $649,066, the cost of 

each charging station is $68,050, electrical infrastructure updates cost $138,768. 
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the sum of $1,573,000 is hereby appropriated as 

follows: 
 

$1,250,000 - Federal Funds (2018 5339 Low or No Emissions Grant) 
$ 323,000 CIP Transit New Capital Equipment 
 

 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Director of Transit and Director of Finance and 
Purchase, or his/her representative, are authorized to take any and all steps necessary to 
effectuate this resolution. 
 
 

 
I, Nikki M. Elsen, certify that this resolution was duly and officially adopted by the Common Council 
of the City of La Crosse on February 9, 2023. 

 
_______________________ 
Nikki M. Elsen, WCMC, City Clerk 
City of La Crosse, Wisconsin 


